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January 16, 2019 
 
 
 
The District is optimistic that we can resolve this matter if SCTA is willing to negotiate in good 
faith.  Accordingly, the District is inviting SCTA again to meet and negotiate regarding school 
calendars for the 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 school years.  In order for the parties to engage in 
meaningful negotiations, the District respectfully renews its request that SCTA provide the 
District with a written counter proposal to the District’s proposal first presented to SCTA on 
June 13, 2018.  The District’s negotiation team is available to meet with SCTA at 4:00 p.m. on 
the following dates: January 24, January 29, and January 30, 2019.  As the parties have done in 
the past in prior pre-impasse and pre-fact-finding meetings, the District proposes that the parties 
meet with a smaller, working group of representatives from the District and SCTA in order to 
promote a productive and efficient negotiation session.  Accordingly, no more than eight (8) 
representatives will attend this smaller meeting on behalf of the District. 
 
Please confirm no later than January 18, 2019, which of the proposed dates work for your team 
and your team members that will be in attendance.  Since the last meeting between the District 
and SCTA took place at the SCTA Office, we will make arrangements for this proposed session 
to be held at the District Office.  We will reserve one of our conference rooms and have a 
projector and screen should you want to utilize such equipment.  
 
While the District believes that it has responded to and provided SCTA with all requested 
documents and information (as stated in our December 21, 2018 letter to SCTA), if there are 
any items SCTA believes to be still outstanding, please notify the District of those items in 
writing by January 18, 2019.  The District appreciates your prompt response to these matters.  
The District trusts that the parties can work together collaboratively and in good faith in order to 
resolve negotiations on the school calendars and looks forward to receiving SCTA’s written 
counter-proposal as the first necessary step towards resolution. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jorge A. Aguilar 
Superintendent 
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